PARKING COMMITTEE April 22

North Lot David Moore South Lot James Bryan

EXTENDED SESSION

Babies & Creepers	Willadean Walker,
	Norma Hartin, Juana Gilstrap
Toddlers	Judy Tedford, Lisa Cornwell
	Vicki Dial
2 year olds	Susan Wizer, Anne Bailey
	Katie Johnson
3 year olds	Mike & Terri McMillan
4 year olds	Holly Purtle

PRAISE RECORD	April 15
S.S. Enrollment	
S.S. Attendance	482
Sierra Chapel Attendance	34
Total S.S. Attendance	516
SS. New Members	5
Received April 15	10,788.50
Required April 15	
Received in April	
Required in April	
Received in 1990	193,236.17
Required in 1990	190,504.20
Debt Retirement	
Balance Owed Property	
Acquisition Loans	123,768.05

VAN MINISTRY April 22

Bob Mayes



LEISURE CLUB

The Leisure Club will meet 12 Noon, April 24th for a cooperative luncheon. The program will be a mini concert by Jeff Bennett.

IN MEMORIAM

Memorials have been received in memory of:

Everett Pool

by: Carl and Grace Donner Merle M. Bonham

IN SYMPATHY

Our Christian sympathy is extended to:

Paul Vinson and his family in the recent death of his sister. Nora Blalock.

Nina and Buford Hand in the death of their son-inlaw, Orval Bandy.

IN THE HOSPITAL

Washington Regional Hospital:

B.L. Lewis Rm #527

City Hospital:

Lillian Ledford Rm #124

CHURCH STAFF Jere D. Mitchell, Pastor	Res. Phone 442-0500 443-7766
Bill Rose, Min. of Education Jeff Bennett, Minister of Music Kris Lamle, Minister of Youth/University	443-7766 442-5341 521-4230
Clementine Hembree, Preschool Coordinator Edith Griffin, Play-Learn Director	521-2092 521-5174

The Voice (USPS 195-220) is published weekly except the last two weeks in December by the First Baptist Church, College and Dickson, Fayetteville, AR 72702. Second Class postage paid at Favetteville, AR

Postmaster: Send address changes to First Baptist Church, P.O. Box 906, Fayetteville, AR 72702



EVOICE

People Caring for People

College & Dickson - Fayetteville, Arkansas

Volume 38 April 18, 1990 Number 16





Lay
Discipleship
Weekend

May 18 — 20

From the

Pastor's Pen

My heart was thrilled this past Lord's day as we celebrated Easter. Sunday morning was a wonderful worship time. Sunday evening glorious!! Praise the Lord!!

Our Heavenly Father is so good!! Let's love Him and worship Him and serve Him daily.

I'll see you next Sunday in Sunday School Love,

Preacher

Position Vacancy - Pastor's Secretary

The position of pastor's secretary will be needed beginning June 1. If you are interested in applying for the job, please contact Jane Jones in the church office.

Youth Ministry

April 22

High School seniors visit University Sunday School Department. 8:00p.m. Seniors attend University after church fellowship at the Spicers.

April 29



Round Up Sunday

9:30a.m.
Sunday School in
Wilson Park
10:50a.m.
Morning Worship
12:15p.m.
Picnic & Recreation at
Wilson Park



April 22

Fellowship at the Spicers immediately following evening Worship.



May 2 May 6 Care Group leader Meeting University Graduates Honored in morning worship 12:30 Picnic at LakeWedington

Vacation
Bible School
June 11-15
9:am - Noon
Workers
being enlisted now
See



Carolyn Tanneberger or Bill Rose

SIERRA BAPTIST CHAPEL REVIVAL

"Gather the People For Revival"

Wednesday, May 2nd Thru Sunday May 8th 7:00 p.m.

Speaker: Rev. Larry Chalk



A very special word of thanks to the Sanctuary Choir! The extra efforts for revival and Easter music are appreciated so much. The Lord has blessed First Baptist with great talent and I am increasingly excited with each new day.

If you have been thinking about joining the choir... NOW IS THE TIME! This Wednesday we begin with a clear slate and all new music in our folders. Plan to come and join the wonderful music ministry at F.B.C.

Just a reminder...

Wednesday 5:45 Newsong

6:40 Children's Choirs 7:35 Sanctuary Choir

8:40 College Choir

Sunday 5:00 Handbell Choir 6:15 Youth Choir

Sing unto the Lord, Jeff

Through the Bible in a Year



Week 17

April 23	Psalms 37-39
April 24	Psalms 40-42
April 25	Psalms 43-45
April 26	Psalms 46-48
April 27	Psalms 49-51
April 28	Psalms 52-54
April 29	Psalms 55-57



We are now enrolling for fall 1990-91. Our hours are 8:30-2:30 daily. Children 6 weeks to 2 years may enroll any combination of days. Three and four year olds may enroll Tuesday/Thursday, M/W/F or every day.

Class times are 8:30-11:30 Lunch and rest time is 11:30-2:30.

For more information, call Play Learn office at 442-3992.

KINDERGARTEN

If you have an interest in sending your child to Play Learn Kindergarten, please let us know by May 1st.

This is only a survey - please give us your input.

THANK YOU

The tamily of Everett Marvin (Doc) Pool wishes to gratefully acknowledge the loving prayers and kindnesses shown during our dear loved ones's illness and recent passing. We so appreciate the many blessings you have bestowed up us.

Thank you so much for everything you did for our family while we were at First Baptist; to the people who helped us in prayers and love offerings, and especially making us feel Loved. We miss you all very much. We are keeping you in our Prayers and we trust that you'll keep us and our new ministry in yours.

Your Bro & Sis in Christ Jim, Florence Lee and Children